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Introduction 
Between October and December 2021, the partners involved in AVEC project  

individually developed a training proposal based on the results obtained from the 

analytical activities.  

 

These proposals were supposed to be presented on December 9-10, 2021  during 
the transnational meeting organized by SeneCura Klinikenin in Vienna. However, 
this meeting was cancelled due to the Austrian COVID lockdown restrictions.  
 
The meeting was rescheduled on February 10-11, 2022 in Paris at FNAQPA 
facilities. During this meeting, all partners presented their training programme 
proposal and agree on a roadmap for the design of the final AVEC training 
programme,  including a new division of work, the content, structure and scope 
of the training. SeneCura Kliniken would prepare Module 1, FNAQPA would take 
care of Module 2, and Lares will work on Module 3. 

 

 

Lares initial training proposal (Oct. – Dec. 2021) 
After analysing the Surveys (managers and workers) and the two Focus Groups, 

Lares created the following training proposal, which combines the in-person and 

e-learning training according the different target groups and the learning outcomes 

to achieve.  

 

Lares stated that one module specifically dedicated to managers and another one 

for direct care staff were required. It is necessary to create a strong management 

team that believes in the project and the training, as they know first-hand the 

problems and difficulties. They are the basis for change within the organization 

and are capable of driving change from the top. Through this training programme, 

they should be able to make a realistic analysis of the resources available in their 

nursing home and make a protocol to be implemented. 
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For the development of this work, Lares involved professor and researcher 

Manuel Nevado1, who were already involved in the previous activities of AVEC 

project (survey and national focus groups). Due his wide experience, Prof. Nevado 

had the required skills to select appropriate content for the training programme 

from a pedagogical point of view. 

 

Structure: 

A. 1st e-learning module for all-staff target. 

B. 2nd in-person module, thought as an all-staff training. 

C. 3rd e-learning module addressed to direct care staff only.  

D. 4th in-person module for managers and middle management roles only. 

 

Screenshots of Lares training proposal:

 

 
1 Manuel Nevado has a degree in Clinical Psychology and a PhD in Health Sciences. He combines his teaching work with 
clinical practice in the field of the elderly, neurodegenerative diseases and grief processes. In 2011, he developed his 
doctoral thesis "The meaning of living in a nursing home" and since then he began teaching in the area of psychology. He 
has taught Neuropsychology, Psychophysiology, Psychogerontology and Assessment and Diagnosis in different universities. 
He is currently researching on the factors of resilience and grief in the elderly. 
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Final training programme – Creation process of Module 

3, assigned to Lares (Feb. – May 2022) 
 

Lares team took care of preparing the detailed content of Module 3, the last 

module of the AVEC training programme, its topics, including a proposal of 

methodological tools and materials.  

 

Module 3 is focused on the methods and techniques available to deal with 

situations of violence and abuse, as well as how to raise awareness and intervene 

in such cases. 
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Screenshots of some slides of the Module 3 PPT 
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Lare has already produced a 1st draft of Module 3 theoretical contents. This 

document will be used both by the trainees and the lecturer of the AVEC pilot 

training, which will take place in Autumn 2022.  
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LARES ASSOCIATION 
AVEC Project contacts 

Maritza Brizuela: direccionot@lares.org.es 

Begoña de León: gestor3@lares.org.es 
 

 

  

 

 
 


